

Ainderby Steeple Church of England Primary School Station Lane, Morton-on-Swale, Northallerton, North Yorkshire DL7 9QR

Telephone: 01609 773519

E-mail: admin@ainderbysteeple.n-yorks.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mrs Fiona Sharp

Letter 37

Friday 6<sup>th</sup> July 2018

Dear Parents/Guardian,

# NEXT WEEK AT SCHOOL

Collective Worship theme: Stories from the Bible

Monday 9 <sup>th</sup> July	St Francis Xavier induction day	Weekly Attendance
	No Brass lessons	Class 1 98.5%
	3.30pm Adam Scaife sports club	Class 2 96.7%
Tuesday 10 <sup>th</sup> July	Bedale high school Year 6 induction day 1	Class 3 99.0%
	Whole school move up morning 1 - including new Reception	Class 4 96.7%
	children	Highest Attendance
Wednesday 11 <sup>th</sup> July	Bedale High School Year 6 induction day 2	99.0%
	Northallerton School Year 6 induction day 1	Well done to: Class 3
	Whole school move up morning 2 - including new Reception	School attendance total
	children	for the week 97.7%
	10:45 - Violin lessons	
	1.30pm-2.40pm NO Keyboard lessons	
	3.30pm Fun French club	
	6:00pm Bedale High school parents meeting	
Thursday 12 <sup>th</sup> July	Northallerton School Year 6 induction day 2	
	Whole school move up morning 2 - including new Reception	
	children staying for lunch	
	3.30pm Gymnastics club with Su Dixon	
	4:30pm - 7:00pm Year 6 Leavers evening at school	
Friday 13 <sup>th</sup> July	Northallerton School Year 6 induction day 3	
	NO Guitar lessons	
	9:30am Ignite on tour team from new Life Baptist Church	

Please may I remind you to send a letter or email to school as soon as your child has returned to school, dated, explaining their absence for us to keep as a record at school.

# SCHOOL NOTICES

### PHOTOGRAPH ORDERS

Photos are being collected on Monday morning at 9.30am. Please ensure any orders come into school by then.

### NEXT FEW WEEKS













We are coming to the very busy last 2 weeks of term as you can see above. Please do read this letter, put events in your diaries/phones and be aware of the many things going on at school.

#### HEADLICE

We still have cases of head lice in class 1, please check hair, treat accordingly and ensure long hair is tied back to help prevent spreading further.

#### **IGNITE**

The Ignite Roadshow from New Life Baptist Church is coming into school doing games, drama and music at 9.30am on Friday 13<sup>th</sup> July. It's a mad, very loud hour with lots of audience participation and fun! Like last year, we have room in The hall for about 10 parents to attend. If you would like to come, please contact Miss Hollinshead in the school office so we know how many chairs to put out.

#### **OFSTED VISIT**

I would like to thank all the children for their help during our inspection this week, some children read to the inspector, others were interviewed in a small group and they were all exceptionally well behaved. Thank you also to our staff who put in many additional hours of work to ensure we were fully prepared to help show our school at its best. Thank you finally to our governors who took time to be interviewed by the inspector and then returned later to get the feedback, we appreciate all the time you give as volunteers to our school.

#### CONGRATULATIONS

On Sunday, Isabella W. in year 5 is attending the North Yorkshire School Games presentations at York where she is getting a prize for her winning design of the medals. We look forward to seeing some photographs.

#### GOODBYE AND THANK YOU GOVERNORS

At the end of term we are also saying goodbye to Ben Townsend and Alison Galvin as governors. They have done a fantastic job helping in the leadership of the school during what seems to be an ever changing climate with decreasing funding. I have really appreciated their support and challenge during their time as governors.

### SCHOOL 50 YEAR CELEBRATIONS

We would like to invite you all to our 50<sup>th</sup> anniversary celebrations of our school being in Morton-on-Swale on Wednesday 18<sup>th</sup> July 2018, 3pm-5.30pm. The children will be singing their favourite songs at 3.00pm and we will be opening the time capsule which was sealed on 9<sup>th</sup> July 1993. Every child will receive a celebration mug courtesy of FASS. It would be lovely if you could bring a picnic tea for your family to share with your children on the field after the main celebrations. Children can then play together on the field. There will be an opportunity to look round school, view old photos and see how it has changed over the years. If you have any photographs from your time at Ainderby, please bring them along!

Please spread the word to past staff, pupils and parents.

# OTHER ITEMS SENT HOME TONIGHT

Kids club bills - electronic and hard copy
Summer science Flyer - Hard copy
Simon Carson summer sports club - Hard copy
Fun French After school club sept 2018 - Hard copy
Summer swim blitz voucher book - Hard copy
Year 6 leavers evening pizza menu - Hard copy (selected children)
Mindfulness for children and adults - electronic

THIS LETTER HAS BEEN SENT ELECTONICALLY

Yours sincerely

4. Sharp

Mrs F. Sharp Headteacher